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JUNE UPDATE OF CLVIGER PARISH COUNCIL DURING THE CORONAVIRUS LOCKDOWN. .

1 Updates

An application has been made to the Scottish Power Community Benefit Fund for a grant of £10,000 as
part 2 of the Reap as You Sow project. The project this time is to focus on three areas of Burnley Road
using a specialist firm. Seven applications in total have been submitted to the fund from various organisa-
tions in the village and copies of the applications have been circulated to parish councillors and panel

members for consideration with comments to be emailed to BPRCVS by June 15th. The panel meeting will

then take place on June 22nd.

The official paperwork for amendments regarding the supplementary agreement, which was agreed by the
parish council has been signed and returned to Scottish Power.

Burnley Borough Council’s ground service department is using a new low chemical method of dealing with
verge side weeds and due to COVID 19 are behind with their normal schedule. The council has just
implemented overtime for the staff members and the teams will be out in the village in the near future.

It was agreed to take up the Lancashire County Council local delivery scheme. Public rights of way which
need attending to using the £500 grant will be discussed when the parish council re meets.

Plastic bollards on Burnley Road are to be replaced by a more permanent bollards by LCC.

A local football team had contacted the clerk regarding the use of the Mount Lane. Details of cost etc have
been forwarded to the organiser.

Todmorden Angling Club had sent the sad news of the death of Mr Ray Barber, who was a pivotal figure in
the Cliviger Fishponds project. A letter of condolence has been sent.

Potholes have been repaired at the junction of Mount Lane and Red Lees Road.

The village verges have received a second cut by LCC and Burnley Borough Council. Concern that
wildflowers and daffodil bulbs had been cut down was expressed by Coun. Heys and a villager. This was
relayed to the authorities.

The lengthsman has been asked to strim round the flowers and bulb areas when tidying up the areas
around boundary stones and bus shelters.

2. Finance


http://www.clivigerparishcouncil.co.uk

Paid in: £500 — LCC for local delivery scheme.
Paid out:

£1,976.35 — BPRCVS for Scottish Power Fund admin.

£361— Rebecca Hay, salary and expenses. This includes the council’s share of petrol for delivery and
collection of the books for audit.

£53.77 — Clerk’s pension.

£300 — donation to The Kettledrum for their needy meals project.

£225 — J. Barritt — internal audit.

£40 — Information Commissioner for Data Protection.

£270 — JR Landscapes — lengthsman.

£83.13 — EON for both pavilions.

£25.25 — British Gas for Mount Lane pavilion.

The internal audit has been passed.

3 Correspondence

All dealt with in updates.
4. Planning

APPLICATION: FUL/2020/0173 PROPOSAL.: Part retrospective application to improve land drainage an
provide level area for future tree planting. AT: Walton Copy Farm, Burnley Road, Cliviger. Comments to the

clerk by June 20th please.
5. Meeting date

Government legislation requires parish councils to have physical rather than virtual meetings and following

the easing of restrictions, it is proposed that the AGM be held on July 3rd subject to change if needed. The
Village Hall committee is awaiting opening advice from the Government.



